
‘For with God, nothing is impossible’ Luke 1:37
I can’t do it yet, but I will be able to do it!

Baines’ Weekly News: Respect 7th June 2024

Stars of the Week: Very well done to all of the children who have gone ‘ABOVE and BEYOND’ in their
classes this week!

Star of the Week Star Reader Star of the Week Star Reader

Toddlers Alfie Winnie-Rae 3JB Thomas S Molly-Mai B

Pre-School Payton River 3VB Scarlett James

RMS Troy Saul 4TS Kyron M Harrison G

RSF Theo H Hallie N 4JP Lucas C Charlie R

RCH Josie Jakub 5BW Riley W Willow K

1BE Nova-Leigh Arthur A 5RF Rory W Liam

1CW Freddie Lyla-Grace 6EJ Sienna V Lola S

1/2JB Eliza Charlie 6KP Savannah S Asa E

2SB Paul D Albie G 6AK

2CH Oliver Archie 6JA

1 Peter 2:17 “Show proper respect to everyone: Love the brotherhood of believers, fear God, honor
the King.”

Well done to all our GOLDEN HEART winners from last half term. Our value last half term was Friendship
and these children went above and beyond to be friendly to everyone at school. These children all received
their Golden Heart badge in Celebration Assembly this morning:

RMS Effie 1CW Buddy 3JB Grace T 5BW Violet I

RCH Esmé 1/2JB Jack 3VB Nicole 5RF Maja P

RSF Bonnie B 2SB Bella N 4JP Harriet L 6EJ Alfie F

1BE Bella 2CH Lula P 4TS Freya M 6KP Daisy S

School events this week:

● SEN reviews began this week and carry on next week. Can those parents/carers who have
appointments please let school know if you are unable to make your meeting; otherwise you will be
expected at the School Office at the time you have been given. Thank you.
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● Year 2 had a fantastic trip to St Annes Pier and beach on Wednesday. The children enjoyed a warm,
but blustery day where they practised Art, English and Science skills in the real world. They also
enjoyed some time playing on the sand!

● Year 5 enjoyed their trip to Liverpool Museum yesterday. They thoroughly enjoyed visiting each floor
and learning about artefacts, but they especially enjoyed watching a short film about space in the
Planetarium.

● Other exciting opportunities that have begun this week are the Year 4 Fit to Go programme and the
Year 6 Unstoppable programme. The children thoroughly enjoyed their first week on these activities.

● The New to Reception Parents Evening, for pupils who are joining Reception in September 2024,
took place on Thursday 6th June, followed this morning, by their first Induction Stay and Play
sessions.

Coming up:

● Year 4 will be undertaking their Multiplication Tables Check next week. This is a test of their times
tables knowledge and will test them up to the twelve times tables. Year 4 teachers have been
preparing their pupils since the start of Year 4. The government expects all children to know all
twelve times tables by this point in Year 4. School teaches the times tables from Key Stage 1,
however regular practice must also be done at home to ensure that the knowledge sticks. Year 4
parents and carers, please encourage your child to practise this weekend.

● Year 1 will also be taking their Phonics Screening Test next week. The children and their teachers
have all been working very hard on this important part of their education. We wish Year 4 and Year 1
pupils ‘Good Luck’ for next week.

● 2SB will have their Unique Experience Day on Monday 10th June - they will be learning Den
building skills outdoors.

● KS1 Sports Day is on Wednesday 12th June - Year 1 at 9.30-10.30am and Year 2 at
10.30-11.30am.

● Reception sports day is also on Wednesday 12th June at 1.45-2.45pm.
● KS2 Sports Day is on Thursday 13th June - Year 3 at 9.30-10.30am, Year 5 at 10.30-11.30am,

Year 6 at 11.30-12.30pm and Year 4 at 1.30-2.30pm.
● Nursery sports day is on Friday 14th June at 1.45-2.45pm.
● Primary Futures: Pilot Hannah Wells is providing an informative session for the KS2 pupils on

Tuesday 11th June.
● The Fire Service are in school visiting Year 6 for a session on Road Safety on Wednesday 12th

June.
● Year 6 Art Exhibition will be held in the main hall on Tuesday 18th June from 3.30-4:00pm
● Non-uniform days in advance of the Summer Fair Day are on Friday 28th June, Friday 5th July

and Thursday 11th July with the Summer Fair being held on Thursday 11th July. Look out for
ParentApp messages regarding purchasing tokens and Lucky Bags.

● Nursery will be having their Summer Fair experience on Wednesday 10th July.
● The Parent/Carer Coffee & Information Chats programme continues this half term. If there are

any particular topics you would like exploring please let Miss Sawyer know via the
beadmin@cidari.co.uk email.
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● As the end of the school year fast approaches, it is time to request for any good quality school
uniform, PE kit, school shoes, pumps or coats, that could be washed and donated to school to be
used by another child. Donations can be brought into the school office w/c 22nd July.

Reminders:

● Safety and Wellbeing
As the weather is warming up, please remember to apply sun cream to your child’s skin and send
them to school and nursery wearing a sunhat each day, even on cloudier days. UV rays from the sun
can still cause sun damage through clouds.

● School Appearance Code
School uniform is not optional. All children must wear the correct uniform to school. Trainers
are not allowed to be worn. Any children wearing trainers will be asked to wear their P.E.
pumps for the day.

● Extreme hairstyles are increasing in school despite our Uniform Code, which is published on
our website. Boys' hair must look smart for school. A headband can be worn if necessary,
however long hair on top and shaved sides is classed as an extreme haircut and is not
allowed for school. This policy supports preparation for high school.

● Attendance and Punctuality
The government sets the standards for school attendance for every school in the UK; they expect
children to attend school every day that the school is open, unless they are too ill to attend, or
parents/carers have asked in advance and been given permission for their child to be off on a
specific day, due to exceptional circumstances.

School doors open at 8:45 a.m. and school starts promptly at 8.55 a.m. Children who arrive after this
time do not receive a school breakfast and they miss the first task of the day, missing essential
learning.

Please ensure that the children are punctual for the start of the school day and that if they are not
well enough to attend school, that the school office is informed before 9.30 a.m.
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